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11 September 2002

Secretary

Parliamentary Joint Committee on Corporations

and Financial Services

Room SG.64

Parliament House

CANBERRA  ACT  2600

Dear Madam

SUBJECT:
INQUIRY INTO THE LEVEL OF BANKING AND FINANCIAL SERVICES IN RURAL, REGIONAL AND REMOTE AREAS OF AUSTRALIA

I refer to your letter dated 31 July 2002 and am pleased to forward this submission on behalf of Council.

The areas of concern to this local government area are as follows:

· the main town of Grenfell has had three banks close and been replaced by agencies, with subsequent loss of employment and adverse affect on the local economy

· whilst the closed banks were replaced by agencies, in most cases the level of services dropped as a consequence.

· customers of the closed banks often found they could not easily transfer their accounts to one of the remaining banks because of the need to pay fees for closing accounts and transferring loans and mortgages

· the banks manipulated their viability by transferring business accounts or loans to larger regional centres, and then claimed that the branches were uneconomical to maintain

· branches have been staffed progressively with relatively junior and inexperienced people, with limited ability to assist customers

· customers now need to travel to larger centres to discuss or negotiate loans etc with a more senior manager.

· there is little chance of a bank installing an ATM in the smaller centres because no one bank has sufficient patronage for viability:  a joint installation may well be economical.

Thank you for the opportunity to make this submission, and I trust that the comments herein will be helpful to you.

Yours faithfully

T V LOBB

GENERAL MANAGER
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